
From: Jeff Gossett <JeffGossett@scsenate.gov>
To: ALLSENATEALLSENATE@sclpits.local

Date: 5/4/2018 1:19:05 AM
Subject: Senate Photograph

Senators,
 
Next Wednesday, May 9, we will have the annual Senate photograph taken at 11:45 a.m.
 
Please plan to end any meeting by 11:30.
 
You are requested to be in the chamber, wearing a dark suit, in time to have the photograph 
completed before the scheduled start of session.
 
Please make every effort to be in the Chamber next Wednesday before 11:45.
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